

**Fort McIntosh Campus** 

West End Washington St.

July 23, 2025

Laredo, TX 78040-4395

956.722.0521

www.laredo.edu

7.5

**South Campus** 

5500 South Zapata Highway

Laredo, TX 78046

956,794,4000

Dr. Minita Ramirez President

Board of Trustees Esteban Rangel President

Ernestina "Tita" C. Vela Vice President

Jackie Leven-Ramos Secretary

Cindy Liendo Parliamentarian

Erica Benavides Garcia Trustee

Mercurio Martinez Jr.
Trustee

Adriana Alexander Trustee

Lizzy Newsome Trustee

Karina "Kari" Elizondo Trustee To Whom It May Concern,

On behalf of the Board of Trustees at Laredo College, I am pleased to express our full support for the college's participation in the President & Trustees Collaborative. We commend the initiative's mission to strengthen capacity to align decision-making with student success priorities.

Achieving transformational outcomes requires strong, aligned leadership—especially between presidents and trustees—grounded in a shared vision and a commitment to student-focused change. Our Board recognizes that engaged and effective governance is essential to advancing student success, institutional excellence, and community impact.

We are committed to actively participating in and engaging with the Collaborative, which we view as a valuable opportunity to share best practices, strengthen partnerships, and deepen our understanding of strategic governance in today's dynamic higher education landscape. As a Board, we are united in our dedication to continuous improvement and to fulfilling our responsibilities with transparency, integrity, and vision.

Thank you for including Laredo College in this important effort. We are enthusiastic about the journey ahead and confident that the Collaborative will serve as a powerful catalyst for positive, student-centered progress across the community college sector.

Sincerely,

Esteban Rangel

Laredo College Board President